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LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

College Enrollment Management Committee

Approved Minutes

  October 15, 2004, Room 2203

1:00 pm – 3:00 pm

PRESENT:
Stuart McElderry, Neal Ely, Angella VenJohn, Don Milanese, Bob Kratochvil, Michael Sato, Ralph Kindred, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Kevin Ankoviak, Martha Konrad

ABSENT:
Dale Boercker, Karen Halliday, Pam Luster, Judy Hanson

1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m.

2.
ACCEPT MINUTES


A motion was made to approve the 10/8/04 minutes as read.  Minutes were approved.

3.
AGENDA


No changes to agenda.
4.  
FTES UPDATE


Mr. Milanese distributed a brief summary with regards to the FTES.  He noted that Chabot has been increasing its FTEF base the past few weeks with a particular surge this week of +30 FTES.  LPC has remained fairly flat for the past few weeks, not losing any FTES, but not growing either.  He noted that Chabot FTES was at 4577 (+1.0%) while LPC was at 2576 (+1.4%) for 2004.  Based upon previous years, unless a major program is added, the FTES should remain fairly constant to the end of the semester.  It was then noted that several late-start and fast track courses would soon begin that should generate a few more FTES.  He reminded the committee that the FTES figures do not count any non-credit FTES generated for the semester.

5.
PE/FTEF UPDATE


Dr. McElderry asked if anything had been decided yet from this meeting?  Mr. Milanese commented that after meeting with Karen Halliday, the good news was they would have two (2) years rather than the one (1) year previously thought to make the FTES target the state expects the new facility to generate.  Other members present at this meeting were Dale Boercker, Philip Manwell, and Bob Kratochvil.
Dean Manwell stated we would start with only slightly larger numbers for fall but will pick-up.  Dr. McElderry inquired as to the potential increase in FTEF and what that number might be?  Dean Manwell stated it was possible we are looking at adding 1-2 FTEF.

6.
DRAFT PLAN OF  “WEEKEND COLLEGE”


Mr. Milanese distributed a handout titled Proposal for a Weekend College Beginning in Fall 2005.  The goal of this program is to design a weekend college program leading to an Associate in Arts degree and/or completing all the I.G.E.T.C (Intersegmental General Education Transfer Curriculum) requirements for transfer to CSU or UC.  The projected starting date is Fall 2005.  This proposal was sent to Student Services as well. It was noted by Dean Kindred that we may want to give some thought of time for a 4-year degree, is I.G.E.T.C included?  Dean Ely requested clarification with 


regards to the math option; specifically Math 45X and 42X .  Mr. Milanese highlighted the proposed schedule.  He noted that it would be conducive to commuters.  Students would have the option to take 


all 3 courses.  In Item 5, he notes several components that may be a cost issue such as: food service, admissions and records, library services, switchboard, etc.


There was a heavy discussion with regards to transfer requirements.  Mr. Milanese noted that this plan currently fulfills all the requirements except for PE.   It was stated that students have the summer/fall to get pre-requisites completed before enrolling in English 1A.  Mr. Milanese noted that current transfer requirements are 60 units; I.G.E.T.C is approximately 30 units.  Ms. VenJohn commented the committee may want to refer to the PACE guidelines and use that as a format for creating the “Weekend College”.  There was a brief discussion with regards to students “cycling” between semesters and it was noted that both English 1A and Math along with counseling become very important to students.  Mr. Milanese suggested that it might mean offering more English 1A classes.


Dean Kindred felt this concept was good but it needs to be open to all students, not just weekend.  Dean Ryslinge noted that by the second year, we might need to look at rotation of classes.  In other words, there needs to be multiple classes so students can enter at different points of the year.  She raised the issue of student retention 
in these classes and what is the best way to go about this?  Ms. VenJohn felt we should take a look at marketing and market to the working adult population.  Dean Ryslinge suggested also targeting the unemployed and under-educated.


Mr Sato raised concern with regards to the basic skills in English.  He noted these skills need to be met before any advanced classes can be fulfilled.  Mr. Milanese noted that LPC at one time did offer a basic “preparatory” English class on the weekend.  He emphasized that whatever is decided upon, it makes sense to include Student Services and the Deans to help make sure requirements are met.  Mr. Milanese inquired as to what percentage of students are not ready for English 1A?  Mr. Sato responded that approximately half are not ready.


Dr. McElderry highlighted concern over support cost(s) and whether this can be accomplished.  Dean Ely felt a high priority needs to be placed on student support especially in the first year. If students are kept happy and informed, there is a good chance the program will be successful.  Dr. McElderry feels that we may need to take a chance on this program and put the money “out there”.  Mr. Milanese made the suggestion of digesting the reports and talking to Karen Halliday.  


Dean Ryslinge wanted to know if we have sufficient demand to do this?  Mr. Milanese responded that to his knowledge, Amber Machamer had done a previous survey that indicated that there was indeed demand for it but that the survey only included LPC students.  It is noted that any new survey needs to go outside of the school population.  Mr. Milanese will confirm with his CIO colleagues as to their involvement in such projects.  There was some discussion on the announcement of such a program.  A copy of the program will be sent to the Academic Senate for their input and comments. 


Dean Kindred emphasized the importance of educating consumers prior to implementing a program of this nature.  Dean Manwell concurred.  He noted that the campus needs to be “opened up” more on Friday and Saturday’s.  Mr. Milanese referred to the successfulness of the PACE program and suggested the committee might want to look into something like that again.  The program is designed to set students on a path to achieving a goal.  However, there needs to be some type of incentive for Friday and Saturday classes.  Dean Kindred feels we need to take a look at the values and economics of the community to decide what is best.  This feeling was the consensus of the committee members and Mr. Milanese asked that all members review and digest the list/proposed schedule.

7.
ALLOCATION OF 2005-06 GROWTH FTEF


Dr. McElderry noted that previously 15 FTEF was discussed as being a safe number.  He spoke with Dale Boercker and her feeling was the number could be increased to 20-24 FTEF for 2005-06.  The following deans gave a report for their division:

1.
Dean Manwell: provided a handout, which detailed the disciplines, earmarked for possible growth for Division I.  He noted that the total will be approximately 5-6 FTEF; in addition to all other disciplines.

2.
Dean Ryslinge: reported for Division II.  She noted that Saturday sections of Automotive/Welding are being done.  There is tremendous growth.  The smog program did not work out as well as hoped.  Noted approximately 3 FTEF for this section.  With regards to English, she sees a potential for an additional 2 FTEF.

3.
Dean Ely: reported for Division III.  He expects a total increase of 6.93 FTEF for all disciplines.  Carie has a copy of the actual breakdown for each division, as this was not distributed at meeting.


4. 
Dean Kindred: suggested that his division would need only an additional .5 FTEF or so for 2005-



2006.


5.  
Ms. VenJohn reported that the counseling division would not require any additional FTEF.

8.  OTHER


Dr. McElderry reminded the members that next week the 2005-06 draft discipline plans are due and will be reviewed at the meeting.  Ms. VenJohn noted for the record that she would not be present. 

9.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


Ms. VenJohn requested that it be added to the record for clarification that she is not a voting member of the committee.

10.
NEXT MEETING


The next meeting will be 10/22/04 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

11.
ADJOURNMENT


Chairperson Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 2:15 p.m.

